

Osborne Primary School Newsletter Issue 5 09.01.25

HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE

Dear Parents/Carers.

A very Happy New Year to you all! I hope you had a wonderful holiday and enjoyed some precious time with your loved ones.

As we welcome our children back to school, I wanted to take a moment to express how excited we are for the year ahead. We are all looking forward to another year of learning, growth, and achievement together. Our staff have been working hard to ensure that the year starts off on the right foot, and we have already seen some fantastic progress.

One area we have been focusing on is reinforcing excellent classroom and corridor behaviour. I am delighted to say that our pupils have taken this on exceptionally well. The positive atmosphere in our school is a testament to their hard work, and I couldn't be more impressed by their efforts. Thank you for your continued support in helping us create an environment where all children can thrive.

We look forward to working closely with you throughout the year and continuing to provide a positive, nurturing space for our children to grow, learn, and flourish.

Wishing you all a wonderful start to 2025!

Warm regards,

Mrs Lisa Dodd Headteacher





KEY DATES

It's the start of a new term and we are really excited to share more of the fun we offer at Osborne! As always, we look forward to welcoming you in school to share everything our wonderful children do.

17.01.25 Young Voices Concert

23.01.25 History Curriculum Evening

28.01.25 Year 5 & 6 Careers exploration morning

29.01.25 3B Class assembly



RRSA NEWS Hello Benji!



Meet Benji, our new Rights Respecting mascot. Benji was kindly created by Mrs Bonner in Year 6 and he will be visiting every classroom to encourage children to talk about their rights. We are really excited to share the adventures Benji goes in throughout schoolmake sure you look out for him online!





Our New Year's resolutions!

Take a look at what some of our children are hoping to achieve this year.

want to spend less time on electronic devices Amelia Y6.

I want to improve my writing skills. Dante Y5

I would like to help more people. Sienna Y5 I would like to be healthier! Reggie Y6

I would like to read more books. Erin Y6 I would like to improve my knowledge in lots of topics! Lucas Y5

Please follow us on 'X' (formally Twitter) @OsbornePriSch to keep up to date!



Stay Safe on the Road: Follow the Green Cross Code

A Message to Our Children, Parents and Carers:

We care deeply about the safety of all our students, both inside and outside the school grounds. Recently, we have noticed some unsafe practices, such as:

- Parents dropping children in the middle of the road.
- Children walking in the road without looking.

Let's work together to keep everyone safe! Here are some important reminders for children and parents:

For Children:

- 1.STOP: Always stop at the edge of the road.
- 2.LOOK: Look left, right, and left again before crossing.
- 3.LISTEN: Be aware of any approaching vehicles.
- 4.THINK: Only cross when it is safe to do so.
- 5. WALK, DON'T RUN: Walk across the road and keep looking as you go.

For Adults:

- Always drop children off at the designated drop-off zones.
- Never stop in the middle of the road or on yellow zigzag lines.
- Teach and encourage your children to use pedestrian crossings where available.
- Hold young children's hands near busy roads.
- Set a good example by following road safety rules yourself.
- Do not abandon vehicles in the middle of the road or try to reverse/turn in the road when the road is busy.

<u>Let's Be Safe Together!</u>

Road safety is everyone's responsibility. Let's make our school a safe place for all by following the Green Cross Code and being mindful of others on the road. Remember, safety begins with you! By following these steps, we can ensure our children stay safe and develop good habits for life.

